
 
August 10, 2017 
 
The Honorable Mitch McConnell 
Senate Majority Leader 
317 Russell Senate Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20510 
 
Dear Sen. McConnell:  
 
In March, our organizations, representing some of the nation’s leading patient and provider advocacy 
groups,

and their unique health care needs. The bills 
recently considered by the House and Senate contained provisions that would have had substantial and 
irreversible negative impacts on patients and their families, providers, communities, and economies.  As 
Congress continues its efforts to reform the health care system, we urge policymakers to consider these 
principles and work in a bipartisan manner to craft proposals that improve access to care for our 
patients and strengthen the nation’s health system in the near and long-term.  
 
Today, millions of Americans, including many who are low-income or live with pre-existing health 
conditions, rely on health care coverage received through the Affordable Care Act (ACA). Our 
organizations have long said the ACA is by no means perfect, but it made important gains in access to 
coverage.  It is clear that steps must be taken to both stabilize the individual health insurance 
marketplace and bring down premiums and other out-of-pocket costs. These changes are critical to 
maintain and expand access to quality and affordable insurance for low- and middle-income families 
across the nation.  
 
To this end, we believe that the current law can be strengthened by focusing on the following critical 
issues:  
 
Cost-Sharing Reductions (CSR)  
A top priority that must be addressed immediately is ensuring continued funding for the ACA cost-

sharing reductions.  In the absence of expedited Congressional action, additional insurers could exit 

markets very soon, leaving patients without coverage options while forcing premium increases of at 

least 19 percent both on and off the marketplace exchanges.2   

Supporting Coverage in Counties W

http://www.heart.org/idc/groups/heart-public/@wcm/@adv/documents/downloadable/ucm_495416.pdf
http://www.heart.org/idc/groups/heart-public/@wcm/@adv/documents/downloadable/ucm_495416.pdf
http://www.kff.org/health-reform/issue-brief/whats-the-near-term-outlook-for-the-affordable-care-act/




 
We look forward to working with Congress to ensure all Americans have access to affordable and 
adequate health care coverage. 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
ALS Association  
American Diabetes Association  
American Heart Association  
American Lung Association  
Arthritis Foundation  
Cystic Fibrosis Foundation 
Family Voices 
March of Dimes 
Muscular Dystrophy Association  
National Health Council 
National MS Society  
National Organization for Rare Diseases 
United Way Worldwide 
Women Heart: The National Coalition for Women with Heart Disease 


